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April 29, 2011 

 

Cynthia Hansen 

Vice President, Canadian Operations 

Enbridge Pipelines Inc. 

10201 Jasper Avenue 

Edmonton, AB   T5J 3N7 

 

 

Dear Cynthia: 

 

Re:  Enbridge Pipelines Inc. (“Enbridge”) Competitive Toll Settlement (“CTS”) 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This letter confirms the support of the Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers (CAPP) for 

the Competitive Toll Settlement and the application to be submitted by Enbridge to the National 

Energy Board (“NEB”).  

 

CAPP support for the CTS is subject to Enbridge filing revised Line 9 Settlement Agreements 

Application with the NEB which removes all references to the transfer or roll in of the Line 9 rate 

base into the Enbridge Mainline rate base.  

 

CAPP acknowledges that the Canadian agreements between Enbridge and CAPP included in 

Schedule H of the CTS will be superseded for the duration of the CTS. Upon expiry or termination 

of the CTS, any of the Canadian agreements that have not expired will come back into effect as of 

the date of expiry or termination of the CTS. The assets under the Canadian agreements will be 

included in the Canadian Mainline at their remaining undepreciated costs.  

 

CAPP believes the CTS continues the foundation of the cooperative working relationship between 

Enbridge and its shippers and producers established by previous Incentive Toll Settlements. The 

CTS provides toll certainty for all shippers on the Enbridge pipeline system and a simplified toll 

and tariff structure.   

 

Yours truly, 

 
Nancy Bérard-Brown 

Manager, Oil Markets and Pipelines  








